46 Avon St.

2/11/2013

POA Submitted and approved by FP

John,

I'm ordering the fire doors today and hope to have them installed before 2/28, along with the repairs to the internal stairway.  

Best regards,

Tim Follo

207-776-3900

On Feb 8, 2013, at 12:03 PM, "John Martell" <MARTELLJ@portlandmaine.gov> wrote:

> Tim,

> Thanks for getting this to me. Could give me a general time frame for installation of the fire doors, again we will work with you on this but I do need some type of completion date. Thanks very much.

> John

> 

>  

> John Martell

> Portland Fire Department

> Fire Prevention Bureau

> 874-8400

> >>> <tjfollo@yahoo.com> 2/7/2013 12:36 PM >>>

> Because the only egress for the second floor unit is a narrow, winding internal stairway that ends in the center of the basement without immediate access to the outside, the following actions are being proposed.

> 

> 1. Add a second floor exterior door opening on to a deck with a stairway to the ground. 

> 2. Replace the two first floor apartment entry doors with Fire rated doors. 

> 3. Replace the entry door to unit 3 (top of main stairway) with a fire rated door. 

> These 3 units share a common entry way. 

> 4. Seal all holes and cracks in the rear stairway walls, and install a fire rated door at the bottom of these stairs to close it off at the basement level. 

> 

> 

> Tim Follo

> 

> 207-776-3900

> 

> Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees about government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please be advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.   
